
A Publication of Central Oklahoma Classic Chevy Club October 2016 

  

 UPCOMING CLUB EVENTS:  

 October CLUB MEETING—October 9  

  

FALL FOLIAGE 2016  UPDATE  - OCTOBER 20-22, 2016   

Hampton Inn and Suites     When booking mention Classic Chevy Fall Foliage  

1811 S Scissortail Ave  

Claremore, OK 74017  

Phone: 918-965-1360  
 

If  you plan to arrive in Claremore Thursday or Friday here is a list of some of the things to do:  

 JM Davis Gun Museum   Will Rogers Memorial  

 Will Rogers Birthplace    Totem Pole  

 Downtown Claremore – loaded with antique shops and listed on Historic Register  

 Belvidere Mansion – open for tours and has a Tea Room open for lunch  

A few of the places open for Lunch or Dinner:  

 Hammett House (lunch and dinner)   Belvedere Mansion (tea room lunch only)  

 Chili’s (lunch and dinner)     Rib Crib Bar-B-Que (lunch and dinner)  

 Pink House (tea room lunch only)   Boomerang Diner (lunch and dinner)  

 Goldie’s Hamburgers (lunch and dinner)  El Azteca (lunch and dinner)  

 El Charro’s (lunch and dinner)  

This year we thought we would add a little “twist” to the weekend; we thought it might be fun to 

dress “50’s”. So roll up your jeans, pull out that poodle skirt and get “lost in the 50’s” in our  

gorgeous cars on Saturday. 

December 9 at 1 pm, Annual Car Club Christmas Party  

at FUZE Buffet, NW Expressway and MacArthur 

 



 

OCTOBER BIRTHDAYS 

Happy Birthday to:  Judy Courtney, Lisa Kosa, Dale Kosa, Keith Marang, 

Hugh Martin, John Meek and Billy Overall 

NEW MEMBERS 

Welcome Jamie and Katie Lathrop 



                                    CENTRAL OKLAHOMA CLASSIC CHEVY CLUB 

       SEPTEMBER 11, 2016   MINUTES 

Call to Order  

The meeting was called to order at 3pm by President Ken Monroe at Johnnies’. 

Pledge of allegiance  given.    

Birthday recognized: Mike Yerkes, Annette Myers, and Bill West.   No visitors. 

Secretary and Treasure Report 

 Motion made to accept minutes from last meeting as printed in e-mail by Rodney.           

Seconded by David Reeds. Accepted 

 Treasurer, Adeline Yerkes read the treasure’s report.  Balance $ 5,363.42, Savings 
$4,074.83, Hardship $493.95. 

Old Business   

 Question and discussion on whether to restart 50/50 pot?  Decision was to re-

implement the 50/50 pot and to delay one more month so we have tickets and 

container.   

 Attention needs to be communicated with other members when members plan to at-

tend various car shows   Example: Larry and Annette will be going on the Hot Rod 100 

next Sat.  They are expecting 180 cars. 

 Terry Simpson reported on the Claremore show: 180 cars, show well attended 

 Reminder Fall foliage trip, Oct 20-23, Claremore, get reservations made Hampton Inn.     

 Christmas Party Dec 9th(Friday), 1 pm, Fuze Buffet, NW Expressway.  

New Business 

Tracy Bugg planning a club dinner cruise on Oct 1, meet Tri-City 10 am at the 

Braums, group to leave 10:30.  Cruise will travel south.  

 Adeline has been asked by UCO Alumni for 9 cars to take part in homecoming activi-
ties on Sat. Nov 5 , parking lot 10:30 am— 2:00pm.There will be a people’s choice 
award.   So far Larry, Billy, Russell, Joe and Mike responded. ATTN:  Need 4 more 
cars—anyone a graduate to UCO?  Contact Adeline or Mike with interest.   

 Discussion of 2017’s fall foliage dates.  Favored date later in Oct.   

 Anyone unhappy with our meeting location is welcome to find another location.    

 Bill West reported that  2017 calendars will be at next meeting.   

 Lady’s Choice is Terry Simpsons car.  Which by the way is newly finished. 
 Some members complained they were not called.  

 Also we are needing a new membership list.  Need names of new members for calling 
committee . Rustyn said she is getting an up to date list ready to be sent out.  

 27 members attending. 

Submitted by Martha Duerksen, Secretary   

 



September’s Ladies Choice— 
Terry and Kay Simpson’s 1955 Chevy 

Terry and Kay purchased this 1955 Chevy 20 years ago in 1996.  Terry found 
the car on the internet from an owner in Tulsa, OK.  He stated that the car was  
in poor shape at purchase.  The car has been repaired and updated twice since 
they purchased the vehicle.  The first updating was done partly by Terry which 
included the current paint job.  The second update was done by Terry except for 
the upholstery. 

Terry and Kay enjoy the car by just driving it.  The highlight is when driving the 
car, the casual observer recognizes the car and appreciates the car.  This vehicle 
has been shown in numerous car shows and received numerous awards.  The 
most meaningful award was during the Lone Star Chevy Show where Terry 
scored 998 out of 1000 points.   

Kays says the car is his “mistress.”   



Meet 2016-17 Club President, Ken Monroe 

Interviewed by Adeline Yerkes 

Ken and Cici have been members of COCCC for about 20 years.  Ken was the Pres-

ident of the club in 2001and 2002, so this is his second term. 

 

He has always loved Chevys'.  Today he drives a 1957 Chevy 210 2dr hardtop. “I 

have had this particular car for about a year now. I must have owned 20 to 25 '57 

Chevys over the years as well as a '55 and two 56's, along with El Caminos, 

Chevelles and Camaros. '57 Chevys is where my heart is though.“ 

 

In 1980 through 1982  he rebuilt a '57 Chevy convertible from ground up. “Yup 3 

years 4 nights a week and Saturdays in the shop for 3 years.”  Now he buys them 

and "tinkers" with them.  He stated “one time was enough for me to go through that.” 

I asked Ken what Cici thought about the cars and his hobby.  Here is his response.  

“CiCi likes the cars. After we were married back in '87 I would bring a car home on 

the trailer and she would complain " You gave what for that?". After a couple times of 

counting the money when I sold it she said  

" You got what for that?". No more complaints. 

 I can buy anything I want.   ………….Lucky man 

I asked Ken about his professional life not just the  

hobby.  This was his response: “I worked for GM  

for 30 years. Retired there in 2003. Since then I  

have driven semi over the road for 2 years and  

then drove a propane local delivery for 13 months.  

After that I was a realtor for about 8 years and retired about a year go. Now I travel a 

lot and see my kids: Kansas City, Denver, and Cheyenne WY. As well as Wisconsin 

where I was born and raised. 

My next question was what were his goals for his presidency and the club.  “I have 

no goals as president, never been a goal setter. I just do things and they seem to 

work out (God is good). I plan to be just like before. Anyone with a problem comes 

with a solution and we find more solutions and VOTE. Not my club, it is the members 

club.  I just run the meetings. Same with car shows and cruises, bring the it up and 

we VOTE. “ 

  “ As for me, I am just fat and happy. Much more laid back then I used to be. Now I 

enjoy the journey not just the destination. “  

 



Next CLUB MEETING 

October 9, 2016 Johnnie’s      

 

FALL FOLIAGE TOUR 

October 20-22    Claremore                                            

I pledge allegiance to the flag of the  United States of 

America, and to the 

republic for which it stands, 

one nation, under God, indi-

visible with liberty and  

justice for all.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Central OK Classic Chevy Club   

Adeline Yerkes, Editor 

http://www.coccc.com/ 

http://www.coccc.com/ 


